Page 1 of 1

Published on The National Law Review https://natlawreview.com

Virginia Passes Legislation Prohibiting the Use of
Employees’ Social Security Numbers as ldentifiers
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On March 21, 2023, Virginia's governor approved Senate Bill 1040, which prohibits an employer from
using an employee’s social security number or any derivative as an employee’s identification
number. The bill also prohibits including an employee’s social security number or any number
derived from the social security number on any identification card or badge.

An employer who knowingly violates the new law may be subject to a civil penalty not to exceed $100
for each violation. However, the employer shall be provided notice of the violation by the state
Commissioner and the employer can request an informal conference regarding the violation.

The bill takes effect on July 1, 2023.

Virginia joins other states with similar prohibitions such as in New York and under federal law.
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